

St Paul's Cathedral, Sale / Wayput

St Alban's Kilmany, St Anne's Golden Beach & St Mark's Loch Sport

We acknowledge the Gunaikurnai people as the original custodians of this region. All churches of the parish stand on the lands of the Gunaikurnai people.

Dean: The Very Reverend Keren Terpstra 0438 220 878

KerenT@gippslandanglicans.org.au

Cathedral Office: 149 Cunninghame Street P.O. Box 691 Sale Vic 3850

Phone: 5144 2020 email: stpaulssale@wideband.net.au

Website:stpaulssale.org.au Facebook:www.facebook.com/StPaulsCathedralSale

YouTube: St Paul's Cathedral Sale

Cathedral Parish Vision: People of Christian faith — 17th August Encouraging connection between the Divine and the everyday. Mary Mother of our Lord

Sentence from Scripture

When the fullness of time had come, God sent his Son, born of a woman, so that we might receive adoption as God's children. *Galatians 4.4–5*

Prayer of the Day

Heavenly Father,
who chose the virgin Mary, by your grace,
to be the mother of our Lord and Saviour:
fill us with your grace,
that in all things we may accept your holy
will
and with her rejoice in your salvation;
through Jesus Christ our Lord.

Amen

Hope 25

God of hope,
you fill those who trust in you
with peace and joy:
give us the gift of your Spirit
so that we may overflow
with the hope we have in Jesus,
shine with his presence,
and share the good news with
others. Amen

Holy Communion Services at St Paul's:

Sundays - 8.00am and 10.00am Wednesdays - 10.00am in the Lady Chapel

Sunday Evenings 3rd Sunday of the month @ 5pm Contemplative Service

Morning Prayer 9am on Fridays

Outcentre Services:

St Anne's Golden Beach 10.30am 1st Sunday & 3rd Sunday of the month

St Alban's Kilmany 2.00pm 3rd Sunday of the month (Not in December or January)

St Mark's Loch Sport No Services

Zoom Links: Evening Prayer: Daily at 5.30pm - 6.00pm

Meeting ID: 879 3927 8803 Passcode: Prayer

Meditation: Weekdays: silent Christian Meditation, 8.15am-8.45am

Meeting ID: 809 497 711 Passcode: 600361

Associate Priest/Hospital Chaplain: Rev'd Heather Toms 0400 512 217

mhtoms@westnet.com.au

Honorary Deacon Rev'd Kate Campbell 0402514829 khcampbell55@gmail.com

Our parish is committed to ensuring our centres of worship and outreach are safe places for all, especially children and vulnerable people. We have a duty of care to protect all who participate in the life of the church from abuse. We have zero tolerance for abuse of any kind.

If you are concerned about your own or somebody else's safety, or have witnessed behaviour that makes you feel uncomfortable you can contact the Deputy Director of Professional Standards in the Gippsland Diocese, Julie Reilly Mobile: 0456 572 589 Email: julie@kooyoora.org.au You may also like to talk to the Dean or the Lay Canons, or if this is a really serious matter, go directly to the police, and then to the above.

Cathedral Prayer Chain Requests

Please contact Trish Broadbear 0418 104 840

The prayer chain is for anyone in need of prayer

Please pray for our supported student Will Kepolo at Newton College PNG.

A Reading from the Prophet Isaiah

I will greatly rejoice in the Lord,

my whole being shall exult in my God;

for he has clothed me with the garments of salvation,

he has covered me with the robe of righteousness,

as a bridegroom decks himself with a garland,

and as a bride adorns herself with her jewels.

For as the earth brings forth its shoots,

and as a garden causes what is sown in it to spring up,

so the Lord God will cause righteousness and praise

to spring up before all the nations.

For Zion's sake I will not keep silent,

and for Jerusalem's sake I will not rest,

until her vindication shines out like the dawn,

and her salvation like a burning torch.

The nations shall see your vindication,

and all the kings your glory;

and you shall be called by a new name

that the mouth of the Lord will give.

You shall be a crown of beauty in the hand of the Lord,

and a royal diadem in the hand of your God. Isaiah 61.10-62.3

Hear the word of the Lord. Thanks be to God.

Song of Mary (Say together)

My soul proclaims the greatness of the Lord: my spirit rejoices in God my Saviour, Who has looked with favour on his lowly servant: from this day all generations will call me blessed; The Almighty has done great things for me: and holy is his name. God has mercy on those who fear him: from generation to generation. The Lord has shown strength with his arm: and scattered the proud in their conceit, Casting down the mighty from their thrones: and lifting up the lowly. God has filled the hungry with good things: and sent the rich away empty. He has come to the aid of his servant Israel: to remember the promise of mercy, The promise made to our forebears: to Abraham and his children for ever. Glory to God; Father, Son, and Holy Spirit;

A Reading from The Letter to the Galatians

as in the beginning, so now, and for ever. Amen.

But when the fullness of time had come, God sent his Son, born of a woman, born under the law, in order to redeem those who were under the law, so that we might receive adoption as children. And because you are children, God has sent the Spirit of his Son into our hearts, crying, 'Abba! Father!' So you are no longer a slave but a child, and if a child then also an heir, through God. *Galatians 4.4-7* Hear the word of the Lord. **Thanks be to God.**

The Gospel of our Lord Jesus Christ according to Luke

Glory to you Lord Jesus Christ.

In those days a decree went out from Emperor Augustus that all the world should be registered. This was the first registration and was taken while Quirinius was governor of Syria. All went to their own towns to be registered. Joseph also went from the town of Nazareth in Galilee to Judea, to the city of David called Bethlehem, because he was descended from the house and family of David. He went to be registered with Mary, to whom he was engaged and who was expecting a child. While they were there, the time came for her to deliver her child. And she gave birth to her firstborn son and wrapped him in bands of cloth, and laid him in a manger, because there was no place for them in the inn. *Luke 2.1-7* For the Gospel of the Lord. **Praise to you Lord Jesus Christ**

ABM – celebrating 175 years!

My first work trip when I joined Episcopal Relief & Development 18 years ago, was to Myanmar where I not only met local partners but also got introduced to the Anglican Board of Mission's long historical presence in Myanmar. Over the subsequent 18 years, I have had the privilege of learning more about ABM's transform-ational footprint across the Anglican world, often through jointmonitoring visits including with Julianne in Juba, with Terry in Manila, with Isabel in Nanjing, with Kate in New Plymouth, with John in Bangkok, and most recently with Lina in Colombo. Anglican Board of Mission - Anglicans in Development has a rich history of partnership beyond the above incomplete list where there are funded-projects. Just as valuable, but much less visible, are the countless ABM-AID initiatives of accompaniment, coaching and mentorship afforded to community leaders and change agents across the world. I can't imagine that there has been a single week in the past 18 years where I haven't had some sort of ABM engagement - be it on zoom, field visit, email or a network call. ABM-AID is a very close thought-partner of Episcopal Relief & Development and I have been enriched by our interactions. Friends, a Happy 175th Birthday! The future looks brighter with ABM leading the way!

Nagulan Nesiah, who works for ERD in Sri Lanka

Dean's Desk

On Tuesday evening I participated in an online seminar which was exploring Restorative Practices and Restorative Justice. We heard from three speakers: Glenn Loughrey, who brought contributions from First Nations perspectives, Michael Wood, who gave a summary of what Restorative Practices and Restorative Justice are and how they present an alternative to punitive processes, and Anna Tydd, who spoke from the point of view of how Restorative Practices are being applied and integrated in different spaces in the legal system. Restorative Practices, unlike legal complaint processes which seek to determine blame, are those which ask, 'What is happening here? If people are hurting, what are their needs and how can we set things right?' Kooyoora is exploring whether Restorative Practices might be able to be engaged in the Professional Standards space; so many complaints they receive and deal with on behalf of churches are related to bullying and interpersonal conflict rather than child safety.

I met with Wendy Mawoyo, the Anglicare Parish Partnerships rep, and Surinder, one of her colleagues who heads up the Anglicare team overseeing foster care. There is a shortage of suitable foster care places for kids, and "the system is broken", leading to kids in care often being shunted around a number of homes, in and out of care. Kids need a stable, loving environment for optimal outcomes as they grow. It was heartbreaking to hear of the great need in our community in this space. Hopefully Wendy and Surinder will be able to come to a service sometime and speak directly about what Anglicare is doing to support these children, and will

offer us some ideas about how we can partner with them to give kids in our area a better future.

At Chapter last week we contemplated some bold proposals: one to install fixed cameras for livestreaming so that we can open the front doors again, and to simplify the livestreaming and AV management, one about the future of music at the cathedral, involving the establishment of a group of singers and a music school, and one involving a coffee cab that's available for purchase and which would present unique opportunities for face to face engagement with our wider community. While all three proposals need more exploration, I think it's an exciting development that we are considering missional opportunities through these proposals. Please pray for Chapter as we continue to explore and discern where God's inviting us to invest our energies.

Lastly, a reminder that we're hosting **Evensong next week at 5pm**, and we'll be joined by members of St Paul's Anglican Grammar School and Gippsland Grammar School, including choirs from each. Please come along to support our schools - it should be a feast of music! *Keren*

The next **church lunch** is on Sunday 24th August at The Dock, (library and art gallery) 12pm Sign up sheet in foyer.

'The Image, the Gospel and the Garden' 4pm Sunday 31st August Season of Creation Service at St Paul's Cathedral, Sale, and also live-streamed Speaker: Jack Beamish, Geography teacher and Youth Minister at Warragul Anglican Church. Light refreshments to follow.

We are collecting donations of non perishable food items **all year** for the local **public school breakfast club**. UHT Milk, jam, breakfast cereal, tinned fruit, and fruit cups, muesli bars, Prima size fruit juice. Rather than have a specific month to collect donations, this will be ongoing. See box in foyer.

Please book in for the **piano concert on Sunday 28th September** with pianist Zachary Dunbar, (and guest organist Mitchell!) and take pamphlets to invite your friends. We want to fill the cathedral with people as well as music! Sign up sheet in foyer, or via https://events.humanitix.com/piano-concert-btxnvjjs, pay cash/ card on the day. All funds raised will be donated to *Asylum Seeker Resource Centre* in Melbourne.

We congratulate the Rev'd Kate Campbell on receiving a Victoria Police Regional Commendation for Outstanding Pastoral Care and Support in the Wellington Service Area. Photo to come in the next TGA!

Reminder we are collecting books, DVDs and CDs ALL year. Keep them coming!

Craft mornings Thursdays 10 – 1

Come and join us at the craft group for a card making class. Thursday 28th August at 10am. Cost of \$20 includes all materials and morning tea Please put your name on the sheet out the front. Please bring a friend/ friends

Every Thursday, come and join us for a cuppa and chat while doing your craft work. Things to do are knitting beanies for the seamen, making your own birthday/ Christmas card, sewing and any other craft. Share your ideas or learn from others. No experience needed help is always on hand..

August Mission of the Month: Anglicare Victoria. We will be collecting Christmas presents again for Anglicare soon.

Anglicare Victoria works with children, young people and families. Supporting tens of thousands of Victorians every year, our 1700+ staff and volunteers operate from more than 45 sites across the state, as well as delivering assistance online, at home and in the community. We are Victoria's largest provider of Out of Home Care and Family Services, and one of Australia's most innovative agencies in working with vulnerable children youth and families.

Anglicare was formed in 1997, following the amalgamation of three of the state's most experienced child and family welfare agencies: the Mission of St. James and St. John, St. John's Homes for Boys and Girls, and the Mission to the Streets and Lanes.

See the display in the foyer. For more information, or to donate online: https://www.anglicarevic.org.au/

Or place money an envelope marked Anglicare and add to the offertory bag on Sunday. Please pray for the work of Anglicare and especially for Wendy Mawoyo, the Parish Partnerships Coordinator for our region.

Internet Bank Transfer: Cathedral's ministry and mission BSB 013-795 Account no: 4962-98866 Ref: Offering etc.

PARISH CONTACTS

Lay Canons: (Their Portfolio) Iain Nicolson (Processes) 0407447250
Kaye Harrington (People) 0400720417 Christine Morris (Property) 0438595056
Chapter St Paul's reps: Nancy Schmack, Kevin Cameron, Steph Broughton, Kathy Jackiw St Alban Kilmany rep Merryn Stevenson St Anne's Golden Beach rep Val Kilner Synod Reps: Jan & Michael Down

Music: Dean Keren Sacristan: Jan Blake Catering: Nancy Schmack Flowers: Julie Mielke/Lyn Ruff Craft group: Jenny Wilson Opening church / lunches: Kathy Jackiw

Rosters, Hall hire, Book Fair, PA/AV, Emergency food Sunday Bulletin Web, Facebook: Christine Morris OAM 0438 595 056 cmorris@wideband.net.au

Copyright 1995 the Anglican Church of Australia Trust Corporation. From the text of A Prayer Book for Australia, published under the imprint of Broughton Books. Reproduced with permission. The New Revised Standard Version, Nashville, TN Thomas Nelson Publishers 1989. Unauthorised copying is prohibited







Congratulations to Lauren, Jessica, Mitchell and Tristan, who were confirmed by Bishop Richard last Sunday during a joyful and spirit filled 10am service.

What's on at the Abbey: https://www.theabbey.org.au/
September 18th - Hush Quiet Day: Labyrinth Journey — Walking with Intent.

October 9th - **Hush Quiet Day**: Triangle of Rhetoric: Ethos, Pathos & Logos. Facilitator: Kevin Broughton. From the storytelling of First Nations Elders to the hymns and poetry of the Celtic tradition, from the parables of Jesus to the wisdom woven through many faith paths - human beings have always sought to share truth in ways that connect heart, mind, and spirit.

October 24th - 25th - **Diocesan retreat**: Grace and the Holy Spirit. Facilitator: **Revd Kate Campbell**. Grace represents God's compassion and love for us even when we fall short, and the Holy Spirit is a constant presence. How might the Holy Spirit be active participants in our lives if we were to take Jesus' words seriously? How might we allow more grace into our lives and our world? How would it be if we slowed down and paid closer attention to one of God's greatest gifts to us?

October 26th - 31st - Meditation and Mindfulness in the Christian Tradition. Facilitator: Roland Ashby.

St Paul's Anglican Cathedral Sale invites you to a very special

Piano Concert

on their new grand piano

Sunday 28th September 2025 2-4pm

St Paul's 149 Cunninghame St Sale



Pianist Zachary Dunbar will be playing classical works by Debussy, Liszt & Chopin as well as Mozart & Beethoven Sonatas.

Zachary (Principal Fellow, University of Melbourne) trained as an award-winning concert pianist at Yale and the Royal College of Music as a Fulbright scholar. He's also a writer and director.

Zachary has generously donated his time for this concert.

Tickets: \$35 Concession \$20-30

Primary Children \$10 Family tickets available RSVP for catering pay cash or card on the day



Tickets includes afternoon tea

https://events.humanitix.com/piano-concert-btxnvjjs

"Though suffering finds us all at times, there remains so much for which to be deeply grateful. For those who've lost nearly everything, sharing a little of our good fortune is no burden— and wholly Australian" (World Refugee Day Telethon, ASRC).

All funds raised will be in aid of ASRC

At its heart, this concert programme is concert a joyful celebration of "good fortune."